
 

   

 

 

Dear friends, 

 

New Year’s Blessings! 

 

We begin 2014, by the Grace of God, with a most special event:  the ordination of Sarah Kelb 

to the holy priesthood.  We have been so blessed in our journey with her, through the call 

process, in our year and a half so far of shared ministry and fellowship, and walking with her 

as her ordination candidacy was transferred to our Diocese.  On Saturday, January 4, at Saint 

Paul’s Cathedral we come to the point for which we have been eagerly waiting—but that’s just 

the beginning! 

 

On the following day, Sunday, January 5, likewise by the Grace of God, here at the Church of 

the Holy Spirit, at the 10 o’clock service, Mother Sarah will preside at her first Eucharist as a 

priest.  We will have some distinguished company for this wonderful occasion:  our special 

guest preacher, the Very Rev. Dr. William Stafford, former Dean of The School of Theology, 

Sewanee; the Rev. Dr. Julia Gatta, Professor of Pastoral Theology, likewise Sewanee; other 

gathered friends and family—and, of course, you!  A special potluck will follow immediately 

in the Parish Hall.  (Details on page 6.)  

 

Mother Sarah will then officially commence the new phase of her service among us as our  

Assistant Rector.  The Church of the Holy Spirit has a long history of full-time staff assisting 

clergy.  We recommitted ourselves to that norm during my own call process as Rector—and 

then, with God’s help and yours, we then began work that it might be so.  The Vestry and I 

were committed not to “settle” but find a truly outstanding match.  We worked hard together 

in that major process.  We were (and are) so blessed in its outcome.  Mother Sarah’s is not a 

temporary position, but a long-term ministry commitment.  Thanks be.  (This is one of the  

priorities for which we were looking in the first place.) 

 

So:  Blessings on our new Assistant Rector—and on us all.  May God bless and guide all that 

we are and all that we do.  For us, and for many through us—may this be truly a Year of Grace 

in the Lord. 

 

Yours in Christ, 

 

Adam + 
 

 

TOGETHER 

A word from our Rector 
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A word from our Departing Warden 
 

 

 
Time Flies 

 Two years as Warden at Holy Spirit have passed quickly. Frankly, the first year was quite uneventful 

but a lot of meeting and planning took place for things to be accomplished in the second. This past year has 

been a great deal more fruitful and challenging but full of change and promise. I won’t give a laundry list  

because much of what a Warden does is behind the scenes of activities led by others. You will know how  

active our church is but if you need a reminder, I recommend that you read Together regularly, online or by 

snail mail and the Annual Report to see what has been going on. Most everybody here is involved in  

something and many do lots. That is what makes CHS so exciting; it pulses with activity. 
 

 Church of the Holy Spirit is a unique place full of devoted and wonderful people. I guess that could be 

said of many places but I believe that we are special. We care for one another and we care for our community. 

We actively reach out in many directions. 
 

 Personally, I have felt honored to be a warden in this place at this time in my life. Moving to Orleans 

after an active international business career, I thought that it would be a time of reflection rather than  

meaningful activity. But this place has given me a refreshing and enjoyable new direction that is stimulating 

and challenging. 
 

  It is a difficult to recognize and thank those people that need to be remembered without listing names 

like a directory. It has always been a privilege to work with Father Adam. Often I’ve felt like we anticipate one 

another’s needs, ideas and solutions. My counterparts Wardens, first Nat Goddard and then Wes Dreher, have 

been great to work with. I think we have complimented each other’s skills. We have been blessed with bright 

and supportive Vestries where we have been able to argue together and agree on solutions. The ministry  

leaders and committee members are our often unsung heroes who do so much good. I thank the staff for their 

support and hard work. And I thank all of you who support Holy Spirit, Orleans, in so many different ways. 
 

 May God bless and continue our work together. 

 

Chip Bechtold 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

(Continued on page 3) 

        
 

  Entered into Eternal Life 

 

  Eliza Ewing 

  Bruce Hirschberg 

  Richard Wagner 
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(Continued from page 2) 

(Continued on page 4) 

 

WARRANT  

 

  

KNOW ALL  PERSONS BY THESE PRESENTS: 

 

That the ANNUAL  MEETING  OF THE CHURCH  OF THE  HOLY  SPIRIT , in the 

County of  

Barnstable, Village of Orleans, Commonwealth of Massachusetts, will be held 

in the Parish Hall at 11:30 a.m. on SUNDAY , JANUARY  26,  2014, to act on the 

following:   

 

1. To receive and approve the Minutes of the Annual Meeting of The Church of 

the Holy Spirit on Sunday, January 27, 2013;   

2. To elect one Warden for a two (2) year term; a Parish Treasurer and a Clerk 

for one (1) year terms; four members to the Vestry for two (2) year terms, 

and one member to the Vestry for a one (1) year remaining term; two Dele-

gates to Convention and Deanery for two (2) year terms and one Alternate 

for a two (2) year term; and two Delegates to the Cape Cod Council of 

Churches for two (2) year terms. 

 

3. To receive the Fiscal Year 2014 Budget adopted by the Vestry;  

4. To receive all Reports that are presented.  

 

 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF I do hereby set my signature this nineteenth (19th) day 

of December, 2013. 

  

 

Carol Call, Parish Clerk 
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Report of the Nominating Committee  

The Nominating Committee as appointed takes great pleasure (and a modicum of relief) in announcing the  

following slate for election at the January 26, 2014 Annual Parish Meeting: 
 

Warden (2 years): Harold I. (Ike) Cole 
 

Treasurer (1 year renewable): Jack Nixon 
 

Clerk (1 year renewable): Dilys Smith 
 

Vestry members: 

 Two years 

 Katherine (Kathy) Goddard 

 Elizabeth (Libby) Pratt 

 Brian Ridgeway 

 Matthew (Matt) Thompson 
 

Vestry members: 

 One year 

 William (Bill) Becker 
 

2 Delegates to Convention and Deanery (two years) 

 Sara Fry 

 Virginia (Ginny) Lucil 

 Alternate: Martha Armstrong 
 

2 Delegates to the Cape Cod Council of Churches 

   Robert (Bob) Winter 

 Janet Winter 
 

Respectfully submitted, the Nominating Committee: Helen Richardson, Georgia Schneider, Hersey Taylor, 

Cynthia Wieboldt, Dilys Smith, Chairman 

 

Mini Biographies  
 

Nominated for Warden: 

Harold (Ike) Cole: Ike was on the Vestry in his former parish and then Junior and Senior Warden for 12 years. 

Ike and Fay moved here 5 years ago and became active at Holy Spirit. They have been joint Chair of the 2011 

to 2013 Rummage Sales, work on the “garden parties” and sing in the choir. Ike is completing his second year 

on the Vestry and is liaison to the Pathfinders and Lay Pastoral Care Committees.  

 

Nominated for Treasurer: 
Jack Nixon - currently serving as Treasurer. 
 

Nominated as Clerk: 

Dilys Smith - already on Vestry. 

 

Nominated for Vestry: 

Katherine (Kathy) Goddard – “Grew up Presbyterian” in Buffalo, becoming an Episcopalian after her marriage 

to Nat Goddard in 1961. They lived and worked at the Episcopal Center in West Cornwall, CT, later returning 

to the South Kent School, where she was an active Sunday School teacher and member of the hospitality team 

at St. Andrews Episcopal Church.  Since their retirement to Eastham in 1994 she has become active in 

(Continued from page 3) 

(Continued on page 5) 
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“Sharing the Blessing”, was on the Search Committee for our rector, ushers at the Saturday 4:00 p.m. and 8:00 

a.m. Services and once again is on the hospitality team…for Noah and Habitat as well as parish events. 
 

Elizabeth (Libby) Pratt – became an Episcopalian in college and soon after that married Abner Pratt. During 

their 63 years of marriage she shared his experience of being an active laymen wherever they 

lived,  culminating in  their retirement here 1979 here at CHS.  She has always been interested in increasing 

her Christian education and has attended “just about everything offered here” as well as several retreats at the 

SSJE monastery in Cambridge. She has served on he Adult Education and Justice and Peace Committees and 

attends the Sunday Book Group. (She is also the Elizabeth Pratt noted worldwide for her watercolors!) 
 

Brian Ridgeway - currently on Vestry. 
 

Matthew (Matt) Thompson - Born and raised on the Cape, he is the owner of Thompson’s Printing in Orleans. 

He and his wife Jamie were married 13 years ago here at CHS. He’s a Sunday School parent of two and is 

looking  forward  to working with the members of the vestry to encourage growth within the church family. 
 

William (Bill) Becker – Bill sold his printing business in New Jersey, retiring to the Cape in 1999, having been 

a summer visitor for many years. He is an usher at the 8AM service, and an active member of the Buildings 

and Grounds Committee. We are deeply thankful to him for crafting the box storing the nametags, which help 

us to get to know each other! 
 

Nominated for Convention and Deanery Delegates: 
 

Sara T. Fry retired to Cape Cod in 2003 after more than 20 years teaching in academia.  She began  

worshipping at The Church of the Holy Spirit in 2006 and was confirmed in the Episcopal Church on April 21, 

2007. She is a member of the Health Committee and Coordinator of the Health and Parish Nursing Ministries. 

She served on the Vestry, 2009 – 2012.  She currently serves as a Eucharistic Visitor and Eucharistic Minister; 

and is Diocesan Liaison to the National Episcopal Health Ministries (NEHM).  Sara is committed to working 

with others in our church to promote individual spiritual growth, healthful living, and caring for one another. 
 

Virginia (Ginny) Lucil – has been a member of the parish for 38 years, with experience in the Free Shop, the 

choir and vestry as well as being a parish nurse since her retirement from The Family School, where she was 

music teacher and nurse. She is in her 2nd year of EfM.  Ginny thinks of CHS as her spiritual home and is  

active in all aspects of our parish life. 
 

Martha Armstrong (alternate) – retired here a few years ago with her husband, Tom Lennox, after a career 

teaching dance in public schools in Arkansas and Connecticut! They have found the church to be “a haven of 

loveliness”, encouaging her to become a Lay Eucharistic Visitor, a driver, and a member of the hospitality 

committee, her Foyer Group and the Eastham/Wellfleet Shepherd Group.   

 

Nominated for Cape Cod Council of Churches: 

 

Bob and Janet Winter - current CCCC delegates. 

 

Events in January  
 

Thursday, January 2 -  Womenôs Luncheon  

12 Noon, Parish Hall 

Our popular luncheons for all the women of the parish will continue through the winter on 

the first Thursday of each month with a simplified format. Each of us will bring a  

(Continued from page 4) 

(Continued on page 6) 
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sandwich to share and one volunteer will manage the set up and another 

will bring the very necessary chips. Dessert will be ice cream sandwiches 

stored in the kitchen freezer for our use--no one has to bake! We will also 

use the paper supplies already stored in the pantry.  On January 2nd Joan 

Proctor will manage the set up in the kitchen and Hope Fox will bring 

chips. Come and join us and bring a friend--and please continue to bring 

canned goods for the Food Pantry. Please call Peter Blank if you need a 

ride (508-760-1516). 

 
 

Saturday, January 4 - Sarahôs Ordination to the 
Priesthood  

10:30 a.m.  Cathedral Church of  St. Paul in Boston 

Please come and support The Reverend Sarah D. Kelb 

as she is ordained a priest. Please sign up ASAP for a 

seat on the bus to travel there and back. We will ask 

for donations to cover costs. 

 
 

Sunday, January 5 - Sarahôs First Celebration of 
the Eucharist at 10:00 a.m.   

 

Please join us as the newly ordained  

The Reverend Sarah D. Kelb  

celebrates her First Eucharist at the 10:00 a.m. service.  

 

Please also join us afterwards for: 
 

Sarahôs Ordination Celebration Pot Luck Luncheon 

Parish Hall following the 10:00 a.m. Eucharist 

Sign up Sheets in Reception Room and Parish Hall 

        Families A-L = Main Dish,  

  M-Z = Salad or Vegetable Dish 

Please make your dish for 8-10 people 

Everyone welcome including all our children! 

 

Friday, January 10 - Labyrinth  

10:00 a.m. Parish Hall  

Margaret Rappaport will facilitate the monthly  

indoor labyrinth walk in the Parish Hall.  The  

labyrinth will be available for individual walks from 

9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. that day. For more information 

on this ministry contact Margaret at  

rappaportmm@yahoo.com. 

(Continued from page 5) 

(Continued on page 7) 

Adult Education  

Sundays at 9:00 a.m.   

Parish Hall  

January 5. No session. 

January 12: "Stump the Rector" 

with FAQ about liturgical  

practices at CHS. Come prepared 

with your question - there will be a 

prize for the best one!  

January 19: “Stump the Rector!” 

continued. 

January 26: No Session 

 

Thursdays at Three  

3:00 p.m. Parish Hall  

There is no program on the first 

three Thursdays of January.  

January 23: Jill Holmes will  

present a second staged reading of 

the play Good People by David  

Lindsay-Abaire. Be prepared to be 

surprised! Our own talented Holy 

Spirits make up the cast of four 

women and two men who bring to 

life this drama set in South  

Boston. The performance in  

September was received to great 

acclaim so please come and enjoy 

this second high quality  

performance. 

January 30: the start of a five-

week series on Dostoevsky’s  

classic, The Brothers Karamazov 

(see full description on Page 7); 

this week discussing: the Preface 

(“From the Author”) and Books 

One (“A Nice Little Family”),         

Two (“An Inappropriate  

Gathering”),  

and Three (“Sensualists”).  

 

Artistsô Gallery 
 

The featured artist for the month is 

Joan Karter. 
 

(Continued on page 7) 

 

mailto:rappaportmm@yahoo.com
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Sunday, January 19 - Youth Group Food Drive  

Correction to January Spirit Kids"  Sunday  

January 19, 2014 is the Youth Group Food 

Drive, not January 12. 

 

Sunday, January 19 - Shepherd Groups - at 5:00 pm 

Brewster/Dennis Group at Nancy Ludwig’s 1510 

Long Pond Road, Brewster (1-774-323-0032)  

Eastham/Wellfleet Group will meet at the Hunan 

Gourmet, Rte 6A, Orleans.   

Orleans Group will meet .at Jay Haun's, 29 Harbor 

View Lane, East Orleans (1 508 240 1883). 

 

Thursday, January 23 - ñGood Peopleò  

3:00 p.m. Parish Hall  

Jill Holmes will present a second staged reading of the play Good People by David  

Lindsay-Abaire. Be prepared to be surprised! Our own talented Holy Spirits make up the cast 

of four women and two men who bring to life this drama set in South Boston. The  

performance in September was received to great acclaim so please come and enjoy this  

second high quality performance. 

 

Sunday, January 26 - Annual Meeting   

11:30 a.m. Parish Hall 

The Annual Meeting of the Parish will be held to elect new Officers, Vestry Members and 

delegates and to receive the Annual Report, all in accordance with the Warrant (see page 3.)  

 

Thursday, January 30 - Foyer Group Re -Group at a Pot Luck Supper  

5:30 p.m.  Parish Hall  

Hosts: The Pathfinders Team 

Purpose:  to celebrate another year of Foyer Group dinner gatherings and initiate a  

re-grouping/shuffle of the group members. 
 

YOU ARE INVITED if you are 

- currently a member of a dinner group 

- a newer member of our parish 

- interested in being part of a dinner group and would like to hear more. 

Foyer groups are small groups of parishioners who have dinner together at each other’s houses.  After a few 

months the groups are shuffled to give all a chance to meet new people.  They are called “Foyer groups” as we 

invite one another into our homes. Our parish has sponsored the groups over the last three years, with five 

(Continued from page 6) 

(Continued on page 8) 

Free Shop - Hours  

Monday: Noon to 3:00 pm  

Wednesday: 10:00 am to 1:00 pm 
 

Volunteers: please do not call 

Kathy Chapman this month - she 

is healing from surgery - call 

Sharyn!  Thank you! 
 

Galley West - Hours:   

Sundays:11:00 am -12:00 Noon  

Mondays: 10:00 am - 12:00 Noon  

(Continued from page 6) 
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groups meeting together last year. 
 

COME JOIN US!  A Sign up sheet will be in the reception room in January. 

Questions?  Contact Sandy Marshall, 508-255 -9971 svm2@comcast.net   

or Fay Cole, 508-255-9542,  pebblepoint@comcast.net. 

 

Looking Forward  
 

Thursdays at Three, in the Parish Hall:  ñDostoevsky If You Dare!ò 

Beginning on January 30, Thursdays at Three will offer a five-week series on 

Dostoevsky’s classic, The Brothers Karamazov.  This is a major undertaking—

certainly a high-commitment reading project—but offering one of the most  

remarkable presentations of the human struggle with faith in all literature.  It gives 

much opportunity for reflection and conversation.  Our sessions will begin with 

introductory remarks by Father Adam, followed by breakouts into small group 

discussion.  Participants should plan to read the relevant portions prior to their  

respective sessions.  An investment of time and attention, but much worth it.  For 

those able to delve in, Karamazov is truly a spiritual adventure—one of those rare 

books that leaves us changed for having read it. 

 

We’ll be using the acclaimed translation of Richard Peavar and Larissa  

Volokhonsky—a rendering much more lively (and true to the original Russian) 

than other versions.  This translation is available in the following two editions: 

Paperback:  Farrar, Straus and Giroux (ISBN-13: 978-0374528379) 

Hardbound:  Everyman’s Library/Alfred A. Knopf  (ISBN-13: 978-0679410034) 

 

Here’s our schedule: 

January 30.  Preface (“From the Author”) and Books One (“A Nice Little Family”),                           

Two (“An Inappropriate Gathering”), and Three (“Sensualists”).  

February 6.  Books Four (“Strains”) and Five (“Pro and Contra”). 

February 13.  Books Six (“The Russian Monk”) and Seven (“Alyosha”). 

February 20.  Books Eight (“Mitya”), Nine (“The Preliminary Investigation”), and Ten (“Boys”). 

February 27.  Books Eleven (“Brother Ivan Fyodorovich”) and Twelve (“A Judicial Error”) and the 

Epilogue. 

Getting a head start is recommended.   

So, there it is:  “Dostoevsky If You Dare!” 

 

General Articles  
 

Advent Together  

Psalms for Advent, this year's Advent Together offering, was presented to the congregation with the best 

wishes of Celia Calhoun, Tom Dewing, Rusty Funnell, Kathy and Bob Hubby, Cindy Hughes, Sharon Inger, 

Leslie Jones, Sharyn Laughton, Bruce Lederhouse, Lori Linton, Jane Nixon, Jill Holmes, Wilma Morris,  
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Richard O'Hara, Kate Paradise, Edith Petty, Margaret Rappaport, Helen 

Richardson, Betty Suraci, George Trimble and Bob Winter in loving memory 

of Mim Ridgeway, a "writer" for every issue from the beginning of the project 

in 1993.   
 

The cover was "Beauty Given by Grace" by Sadao Watanabe. Graphic Design 

of the issue was by Sharon Prentiss Laughton, and the Layout and production by smithgfx.com.  

 

We are always profoundly grateful to those listed above who give so freely of their time and prayerful insight 

into the production of these seasonal booklets. Lent begins for us SOON!  If you'd like to join our merry band 

for that issue, please contact Dilys Smith, Editor,  at 508.255.9647 or dsmith@capecod.net 

 

Artist of the Month - Joan Karter  

Don't miss  Joan's WONDERFUL show in the CHS Gallery - Reception Room. 

There is still time & a few "open months" in 2014 to sign  up & exhibit/sell your art in 

the gallery.  The sign up sheet is located on a shelf by the gallery door. Questions?  

Comments? Sharyn Laughton - 508 255 7277 - artoff@comcast.net 
 

Joan Karter started her lessons in decorative painting five years ago. It was an art form 

she always wanted to pursue, but it took a while to locate a teacher on Cape Cod. Finally 

she discovered Cindy Fahrenkopf at her shop “Hattie D’s” in West Harwich. Formerly, 

Cindy ran the painting division at the Cooperage in Chatham. She and Maureen Kelly give 

classes which are individually focused several times a week. Each student is aided in using brush stroke  

techniques which suit her own designs. Joan particularly enjoys painting flora and fauna as well as images 

taken from decorating fabrics. While the images are not original as they are taken from existing patterns, the 

surface design and coloring is personally selected for each piece. In Joan’s words, “This is an art form of  

infinite variety which gives so much pleasure.” 

 

Cape Cod Council of Churches  
 

Bridge to Hope, a ministry of the Cape Cod Council of Churches, provides mentors and aid to women inmates 

of the Barnstable County Correctional Facility.  As members and supporters of the council, CHS parishioners 

are partners in this important work.   

 

Many prisoners today, released with little money and poor prospects of finding a 

job, have no choice but to turn to their old friends for help and return to a lifestyle 

which will eventually lead back to prison.  Bridge to Hope offers a chance to 

break out of this cycle.  A mentoring ministry, it supports women before release, 

helps them toward a new life centered around spirituality, mental, emotional and 

economic life skills, and enables women to make positive choices leading to 

healthy, sober living.  Bayside Cottage is a transitional residence for clients who, 

upon release, may stay for up to six months while seeking employment and permanent housing. 

 

Since Bridge to Hope was founded eight years ago, Bayside Cottage has housed 77 women.  Bridge to Hope 

has mentored 190 women and currently has 20 mentors.  Their success is measured by the high rate of clients 

who have who have broken out of the cycle and NOT returned to prison. 

 

Janet & Bob Winter, CHS Delegates,  

The Rev. Biill Heuss, CCCC Personnel Director   

 

 

 

 

http://smithgfx.com
mailto:dsmith@capecod.net
mailto:artoff@comcast.net
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Every Member Conversation Results  

325 People were invited to attend an EMC between September 8, 2013 and October 13, 

2013.  

17 people were trained as EMC Leaders at two training sessions.  Most Leaders attended 

both sessions. 

34 in-home EMC sessions were scheduled and consolidated to 28 as the number of people 

able to attend  

Reduced 171 people attended an EMC session or a 52.3% participation rate which is better than we  

expected!!! 

EVERY session had positive conversations. In general,  those who attended were so pleased to have a “voice” 

that was listened to and heard. 

The Parish Highlights generated a lot of discussion – this list was never meant to fully represent all that we 

do… it was to generate discussion about all our highlights… which it did! 

The Parish Vision and Goals was well received and “on target” with parish needs and expectations 

The Financial discussions were open but in many sessions not a long discussion.  The proof of their  

effectiveness will be in the 2014 pledge results. 

 

We want to thank everyone who helped lead and participated in the EMC program.  It was a lot of work to  

organize but the benefits and reception have made it a very worthwhile endeavor that will benefit the whole 

parish for years to come.  The Rector, Wardens and Vestry will be assessing the suggestions gathered from the 

sessions and determining which can be implemented.  Stay tuned for further EMC news. 
 

2014 Pledge Results 

As of December 31st, we have received 186 pledges, 92 with increases over 2013 for a total 

of $354,781.  THANK YOU!  The Budget for 2014 must be prepared with 2014 pledge  

income based on actual pledges received.  If you have not sent in your 2014 pledge, please 

do so now so we have it for the budget.  If you need a pledge packet, please call the parish 

office. 

If you indicated you would pay your pledge weekly or monthly, your 2014 offertory  

envelopes are in the Reception Room.  Please pick them up so we can avoid postage.  If you 

need them mailed to you, contact the parish office. 
 

Justice & Peace:  

" I prefer a church which is bruised, hurting and dirty because it has been out in the streets, 

rather than a church which is unhealthy from being confined and from clinging to its own secu-

rity." + Pope Francis 

Your Justice & Peace Committee is committed to seeking to stand with and for the poor, forgot-

ten, marginalized and oppressed folk here on Cape Cod, and across our country and world.  We 

think this is at the heart of what Jesus did and what he calls us to do in his name through the power of his sacri-

ficial and compassionate love for all.  See Matthew 25:31-46. 
 

During 2013 we shared three advocacy alert one page papers to our fellow parishioners and beyond on the is-

sues of healing gun violence, raising the minimum wage to a living wage, and a defense of federal food pro-

grams such as the Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (which enables our Food For Kids summer 

ministry at Holy Spirit). At the beginning of 2014 we are seeking to address the issue of drug addiction on 

Cape Cod, especially among young people and the need to provide treatment rather than incarceration for non 

violent drug offenders.  We invite your thoughts on this particular concern and in general on how we can be 

more effective advocates for those in need.  We might also ask ourselves:  Are there ways in which we exploit 

the poor?  If so, how can we change?   
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 A WALK IN JERUSALEM 
   

On the five Fridays of January, Fr. Ken will lead a book study of Mark Braverman's 

new book, " A Walk In Jerusalem, " from 12 noon to 1 pm in the library.  Bring a 

sandwich! Coffee provided.   It is necessary to pre-register with Fr. Ken. Walter 

Brueggerman says of this book:  " A compelling, persuasive book to which attention 

must be paid... A summons this is filled with hopeful possibilities for new peace-

making initiatives beyond old ideologies."   
 

 

NEW FAIR TRADE PRODUCTS! 

 

 Have you tried our cocoa, two types, one spicy!  Also organic very dark chocolate bars 

(plain ) and organic dark fruit and nut dark chocolate, healthy snack geo-bars and Olive Oil 

from Palestine women's cooperative. 
 

 

Office Corner  

Ministry and committee heads: Annual Report material (in Times New Roman font, 12 

point, if possible) is due Thursday, January 2, to holyspiritorleansadmin@verizon.net. Thank 

you! 

February Together deadline is Monday, January 14. 

 

Spirit Kids - Correction  

Correction to January “Spirit Kids"  Sunday January 19, 2014 is the Youth Group Food Drive not January 12.  

 

 

Vestry Highlights - December 2013  

 

Sarah Kelb Ordination Plans Scheduled for January 4, 2014 

Sunday 12/5/13 Plans at 10:00 a.m. underway 

Treasurer’s Report; November 2013 Finance Reports Approved 

Treasurer’s Report 2014 Budget Review 

 Rummage Sale Projected Income Discussed 

 Auction Scheduled for 2014 under Review 

 Status of Build and Grounds 10 Year Plan Discussed 

Motions Presented By Jack Nixon, Treasurer and Approved by Vestry Vote 

 #1 DIT Withdrawal @ 6% provisional vote for 2014 only 

 #2 Budget 2014 Revision #4A adopted 

 #3 Saint Fiacre DIT Fund Withdrawal Increased from 5% to 6% 2014 Only 

 #4 Vestry accepts Rector’s TCC Compensation for Calendar Year 2014 

 #5 Vestry accepts Assistant Rector TCC Compensation for Calendar Year 2014 

Other Business; 

 Rectory Energy Plan Completed and Payment Approved 

Wes Dreher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 12 

Dates to remember in January 
 

   

Thursday, 2 Womenôs Luncheon at Noon 

Saturday, 4 Deacon Sarahôs Ordination to the Priesthood  

Sunday, 5 Mother Sarahôs First Celebration of the Eucharist 

  And Pot Luck Lunch 

Friday, 10 Walking the Labyrinth at 10:00 a.m. 

Sunday 19 Shepherd Groups  

Thursday, 23 ñGood Peopleò presented at 3:00 p.m. 

Sunday, 26 Annual Meeting at 11:30 a.m. 

Thursday, 30 ñDostoevsky If You Dare!ò at 3:00 p.m. 

Thursday, 30 Foyer Group Re-Grouping and Pot Luck Supper 5:30

   

The Church of the Holy Spirit 

204 Monument Road 

Orleans, Massachusetts  02653-3512 

508-255-0433 

www.holyspiritorleans.org. 

holyspiritorleansadmin@verizon.net 

 

Vestry Officers: 

Chip Bechtold, Warden 

Wes Dreher, Warden 

Jack Nixon, Treasurer 

Carol Call, Clerk 

 

Vestry Members: 

Virginia Clarendon 

Ike Cole 

Sally Dewing 

Ernie LaFrance 

David Moore 

Susan Owens 

Brian Ridgeway 

Dilys Smith 

 

The Reverend Adam S. Linton, Rector 

The Reverend Sarah D. Kelb, Assistant Rector 

Celia J. Calhoun, Office Manager 

Darlene T. Hagon, Director of Music 

Sandra H. Cole, Organist 
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Our mission as The Church of the Holy Spirit is  

to proclaim Jesus Christ as Savior and Lord,  

welcome all people and serve one another with love. 


